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Parent Council Minutes 29 August 2019
Attendees:  
Parent Council Members: 
Stephen Leitch, Janice Earl-Summers, Alison Currie, Clare Dignall, Claire Swan, Audrey Templeton, Vikki Gallagher, Marion Courtney, Marion McCallum, Leigh Maybury, Laura Marshall, Gillian Greenwell, Ros Milligan, Dawn Roden, Fiona Cameron, Harry Cartmill (Councillor), Dorthe Davidson 
Staff: 
Margaret Johns, Katy Leamy, Kirsten Patience
Apologies: 
Kay Taylor, Joanna Morgan, Jennifer Strang 
Welcome and brief Head Teacher’s Report
a) Margaret Johns welcomed Kirsten Patience to Balbardie as Depute Head Teacher alongside Katy Leamy. 
b) Playground development for both front and back playgrounds is on schedule for completion within this financial year, with the first items of equipment anticipated for October, in the rear playground. Claire Swan suggested that it may be helpful to display an artist’s impression of the final designs in order to increase awareness, engagement and motivation for further fundraising. ACTION: Margaret Johns
c) Plans from the Parental Engagement Committee are shaping up well for ‘PEG’ coffee mornings to be held in the dining room, which will coincide with Friday assembly next door, and offer a ticketed ‘Head Teacher’s Surgery’. All parents and carers are welcome.
d) Balbardie’s drive to raising attainment remains the core focus in this academic year. 
e) Margaret Johns was pleased to announce we now have a devoted science teacher this year, an appointment that will enable a refresh of the science curriculum in BBPS, launching later this year. 
f) There are some increased music opportunities coming to the school also. 
g) Margaret Johns will have a full financial report to present at the next Parent Council Meeting. 

Minutes: 
1) Approval of minutes from 16 May 2019 and update on actions 
a) Connect insurance – Margaret Johns has checked what level of insurance the school has for putting on events. We have a standard 3* policy that all WLC schools have, and it is sufficient for Balbardie’s needs. 
b) Fundraising update on monies raised – The Parent Council Treasury Report is already on the school website. ACTION: Margaret Johns will publish monies raised by the school from Dress Down Day etc onto the website in due course. 
c) iBike – Cycling training for P2’s taking place after school from 4th September to 25th September.  Other cycling training will take place in school hours for the upper school between October and Christmas – information will be issued in due course.
d) Bathgate West Nursery buggy park – Margaret Johns confirmed that a new buggy park has been built and is ready for use.  
e) Annual Calendars have now gone out to all parents. 
f) Dorthe Davidson and Harry Cartmill confirmed that they have written to Mr Graeme Malcolm at WLC Roads & Transportation Services to request a permanent 20mph speed limit on Torphichen Street, whose importance was highlighted by the recent accident that breached the school front gates and wall. In response, Mr Malcolm has confirmed that the proposal for a permanent 20mph speed limit has been agreed by Council Executive. The statutory process will commence soon and should allow the changes to be made sometime next year. Harry Cartmill proposes that, once this is achieved, the next goal will be to request that the bus stop is relocated away from the front of the school. ACTION: Harry Cartmill
g) Playground improvements, as noted above, are under way. 
h) Primary 7 send off was a huge success. 
i) Uniform swap, organised by the Parent Engagement Group, continues to be hugely successful. ACTION: Claire Swan to provide some storage boxes for spare uniforms.  

Minutes from 16 May 2019 were approved. 

2) Parent Council Constitution Amendments
Dorthe explained the scope and objectives of the Parent Council, both to benefit new members, and to identify where a change in the constitution might be beneficial. The following changes were proposed and agreed:
a) Sub-committees: The Road Safety and Bikeability committees can now effectively be dropped, as we are adopting a new system of cycling training through iBike. 
b) Instead of being published on the school blog, Parent Council Minutes will now be published on the school website. ACTION: Dorthe will amend the PC Constitution and get added to website.

3) Appointment of Parent Council Members, Sub Committee members and minute takers
Marion Courtney suggested that it may be worthwhile to explain the purpose and core activities of the various sub groups, noted here: 
a) Parent Engagement Group: Coffee mornings, uniform sorting and swaps, Parent Consultation Market Place.
b) Float Group: Driving school engagement with, design of, building and painting of the school float every year. 
c) Fundraising Group: Two or three fundraising events are organised by the Parent Council each year including the Valentine’s Disco and the Christmas Fair – funds raised to into PC account to be spent on school projects. 
d) Sub Groups and PVGs: those who help out at these events should have a current PVG, which allows volunteers to help at any school event including school trips etc. The process is simple, and forms can be collected from the School office for completion and return. 
The roles for individuals attending the Parent Council were then explained: 
a) Year Group reps: One or two individuals will volunteer to represent a year group, reporting their needs and agenda points back to the Parent Council. 
b) Treasurer: Recording the financials for the Float and Fundraising committees. 
c) Chair: Meets with Head Teacher, prepares agenda for PC meetings, chairs PC meetings, writes updates for the school website, share information with Cluster School Chairs etc - delegates actions to Parent Council members where necessary.  
d) Vice Chair: Supports the Chair and will represent in their absence. 

4) Appointment of Parent Council Members, Sub Committee Members and minute takers:
a) Chair: Dorthe Davidson continues as Chair.
b) Vice Chair: Jennifer Strang continues as Vice Chair.
c) Treasurer: Kay Taylor continues as Treasurer.
d) Year Reps:
i. Bathgate West: Joanna Morgan
ii. Bathgate Early Years: Clare Dignall (until a new parent is appointed)
iii. P1: Marion Courtney and Clare Dignall
iv. P2: Joanna Morgan
v. P3: Alison Currie
vi. P4: Leigh Maybury and Ros Milligan
vii. P5: Clare Dignall
viii. P6: Ros Milligan
ix. P7: Audrey Templeton
e) Autism Resource Unit: With their own meetings occurring independently of BBPS Parent Council, no rep is required. 
f) Sub Committee appointments: 
i. Fundraising Group: Claire Swan, Leigh Maybury, Laura Marshall, Marion McCallum, Katy Leamy. 
ii. Parent Engagement: Dawn Roden, Marion Courtney, Ros Milligan, Kirsten Patience, Jennifer Strang, Dorthe Davidson. 
iii. Float: Audrey Templeton and Janice Earl-Summers. 
g) Minute Takers for future PC meetings: 
i. 7th November 2019: Marion McCallum
ii. 16th January 2020: Ros Milligan 
iii. 19th March 2020: Claire Swan
iv. 14th May 2020: Clare Dignall
v. 18th June 2020: Social evening 

5) Treasurer’s report
a) Parent Council Funds:  	£7, 982.69
	Float: 			£1,153.50
	_________________________________	

	Total: 			£9136.19

	Of this total, probably £5,000 of PC funds will go to playground improvements.
	From the float funds, some invoices are still to be paid for the 2019 float. 

b) Dorthe then explained that, as last year, the Float Committee will be given £1,500 from PC funds towards the float build, and thereafter they fundraise independently. 
c) Dress Down Day fund use: Margaret Johns clarified that monies raised at Dress Down Day goes into school funds, not the float fund. 
d) Dress Down Day payments: It was noted that payment for Dress Down Day was low, with the question being how best to tackle this. Could iPayimpact be set up for it? Could parents make a one-off payment at the beginning of the school year? ACTION: Margaret Johns

6) Diary Dates

a) Parent information evening/meet the teacher: 12th September 6.30pm–7.30pm
b) Parent Engagement Coffee Morning with HT Surgery: 13th September 8.45am–10.30am
c) MacMillan Coffee Morning: 27th September

7) AOB  

a) Mrs Johns noted that she would love to use the derelict land on Marjoribanks Street, formerly the ‘wee public school’ for Balbardie use. Harry Cartmill explained this has been earmarked for community use, with no certainty as to whether that will come to fruition. He recommended that BBPS notes their interest in the land to the Council ASAP. ACTION: Margaret Johns. 
b) An appeal to minimise use of abbreviations on the annual calendar and newsletter. ACTION: Margaret Johns
c) Terracycle: Ros Milligan explained that this organisation can help the school recycle, and can help them raise money by doing so, specifically things like crisp wrappers and dental supplies. Mrs Leamy requested more information before the school can consider this. ACTION: Ros Milligan to research and inform the school. 
d) Kirsten Patience also suggested that the school might adopt a fundraising app and encourage parents to use it while doing their usual purchases online. ACTION: Kirsten Patience to find out more. 
e) Ancre Somme Association and Tommy’s Honour Educational Trust:  Harry Cartmill recommended these two organisations to the school for consideration. The Ancre Somme Association educates children about the history of war, and honours those fallen. Tommy’s Honour Educational Trust uses the medium of golf to teach life skills, resilience, and the response to challenge. ACTION: Kirsten Patience to consider these organisations for the benefit of the school. 
f) Janice Earl-Summers pointed out that Code Club is available to the school this year. This Club teaches the rudiments of coding to children within the school from P6, encouraging STEM, especially amongst girls. ACTION: Janice Earl-Summers to meet Katy Leamy to discuss. 
g) School app: Claire Swan asked if it can be made clear in next newsletter that the school no longer uses a school app. Twitter and the school website are now the media used. ACTION: Margaret Johns
h) Parent allocation to school trips: Claire Swan appealed that parents who volunteer to help out on a trip for their child’s year group should be prioritised, with earlier clarification of who is needed on school trips, and adequate warning to secure days off (or reinstate them) as required. 
i) Breakfast Club for new P1s: Marion Courtney observed that this is daunting for new P1s. Would it be possible for a P7 or a buddy to be there to help P1s with their breakfast and help settle them into their day. ACTION: Although Katy Leamy assured Parent Council that there are P7s at breakfast club to help, she would check again that this was running smoothly. 
j) Parent Portal: There are very mixed experiences in logging on to this. Some parents have successfully done so, others haven’t, and some have noted that the Portal has /broken’ their access to iPayimpact. Parents are trying again, and if no resolution, will raise with Mrs White. 
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